
JulyU� 2025 

ON R Recreation Warden Peter Wetzel 
890 Spruce Street 
Baldwin, WI 54728 

I '• 

Dear Mr. Wetzel: 

• I l \ 

Subject - Proposed enhanced wake boating ordinance for the 
Town of Spider Lake. 

Attached is a proposed enhanced wake boating ordinance for the 
Town of Spider Lake, Sawyer County. We request DNR review 
pursuant to Wis Stat 30.77(3)(d). We also attached a Condition 
Report for the ordinance. 

Please note, the ordinance cover: 
I) All lakes wholly within lhe Town of' Spider Lake.

We understand that there is no requirement for a public hearing 
under Wis. Stat. 30.77(3)(aw) for lakes wholly within Spider 
Lake. Attached for you convenience is a November 25, 2009 
memo from the DNR legal staf

f 

confirming this where a single 
town adopts a boating ordinance limited to lakes wholly within 
its boundaries. 

We look forward to receiving DNR comments regarding the 
proposed ordinance and the condition report. 















Upon adopting the proposed ordinance, appropriate signage would be placed at all public 
landings, in accordance with Wisconsin law. Based on the experiences of the Town related to 
other existing boating ordinances and the experiences of other Wisconsin municipalities that 
have adopted ordinances regulating the creation of enhanced wakes, such s1gnage and general 
education regarding the ordinance will help ensure compliance. 

Possible Negative Effects of Adopting the Ordinance 

Certain individuals may be opposed to any or all forms of regulation and a limited number may 
feel the ordinance is infringing on their rights to lake usage However, when one or two people 
can operate boats that intentionally generate artificially enhanced wakes on small or mid-size 
lakes, many others can't navigate safely or enjoy their activities and the scenic beauty, water 
quality and aquatic habitat will be damaged or destroyed. 

The boating industry claims they can self-regulate. However, this has not proven to be the case 
given the mounting damage and concerns raised by other lake users. 

Impact on Public Health, Safety or Welfare if the Ordinance is not Adopted 

The Town of Spider Lake Board of Supervisors commissioned our Ad Hoc Boating Ordinance 
Committee in 2024 to consider all impacts of all boating activities on Town lakes.  After the 
committee invested over 700 hours of research and public meeting time, the committee strongly 
encouraged the Board to enact a Wake Enhancement Activity Ordinance.  The detailed 
recommendation is included here as Appendix 3.  After reviewing science-based studies, lake 
experiences and public input, the Town of Spider Lake concluded that public safety and 
protection of its valued resources would be best served by adopting the proposed ordinance. 
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